

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES November 21, 2023

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, and Lee Lalonde

Absent: Bill Shaheen

Those in attendance were Lynn Diniz, Alan Weiss, Rob Giroux, and Michael Gavoni

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and members, Dick and Lee were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes from November 7, 2023.
- 2. The Board voted on and members, Dick and Lee approved each of the following: Timesheet for Colleen, 11/18/23

Money Turnover, 11/21/23

2024 Food Establishment for COA and the variance for Wmass Eldercare Temporary food license for Church of Christ, Jingle Bell Bazaar, 12/2/23 2023 Mobile food license for Crazy Arepas, Wine Haus events, 11/25/23 Well permit for Quabbin Well, lot 1, 130 Morgan Street subject to well be

Well permit for Quabbin Well, lot 1, 129 Morgan Street subject to well being moved back 10' to 15'.

- 3. The Board members Dick and Lee did not approve the well permit for Cushing & Sons for lot B Lyons Street. The septic design has not yet been approved.
- 4. The Board members Dick, and Lee received these Title 5 Inspection Reports:
  - 44 Morgan Street, Nick Torretti, Passes
  - 44 Taylor Street, Thomas Leue, Fails
- 5. Bob Sheehan submitted a new construction septic design for a 4-bedroom house at lot 3 East Street. The review was complete. The Board members Dick and Lee approved the design subject to a trench permit and fill regulations.
- 6. Alan Weiss was present to submit a new construction septic design for a 3-bedroom house at lot 1 Morgan Street. The review was complete. The Board members Dick and Lee approved the design subject to a trench permit, and fill regulations.
- 7. Rob Giroux, owner of lot 1 Morgan Street, was present to request the approved design for the bank. The Board explained that the design was approved but he could not build the system until the water table is verified in March or April and that he could sign the out of season water table evaluation paperwork at the health department.

- 8. Michael Gavoni was present to apply for a new Installer's permit. After discussion, the Board members, Dick and Lee approved the Installer's permit for Mr. Gavoni for 2024.
- 9. The Board discussed a letter for Lynn Diniz, Health Inspector to be written when all members are present. Dick stated the letter should include the pay rate of \$70 per hour to replace \$35.00 per inspection fee. Also, each inspection should be a minimum of an hour and prep time will be billable.
- 10. The Board discussed a request from Bobbi Rougeau of Alphabet Soup Childcare to issue a letter that states that the childcare will use bottled water at the Taylor Street location indefinitely. The Board will discuss this at the next meeting when all members are present.
- 11. The Board discussed the requests for permit extensions for the septic system construction permits for lot 6 Batchelor Street and 67 South Street. After discussion, the Board members Dick, and Lee extended each permit for one year from the expiration date of the original permit.
- 12. The Board discussed the 2024 tobacco license fee. Board members, Dick and Lee approved a fee of \$300.00 for a tobacco license for 2024.
- 13. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 12, 2023, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 14. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00pm.

Callan Mardala

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Respectfully submitted,

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen